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Dear Customers:     
 
Starting February 11, 2019, as part of BART’s systemwide Earthquake Safety Program construction 
inside the Transbay Tube, expect changes to early morning train service.  We will single-track 
through the Transbay Tube on weekdays after 9pm. Trains will run every 24 minutes, instead of 20 
minutes because of single tracking.  This change is to support construction activity to 
accommodate Measure RR funded infrastructure improvements and earthquake safety seismic 
retrofit to keep BART safe and reliable.  On Friday evenings, trains will be added to the schedule 
after 8pm to the Green (Warm Springs-Daly City), Red (Richmond-Daly City), and Yellow (Antioch) 
lines to reduce wait times and increase capacity.  Early morning/late evening trains will now be 
longer thanks to the arrival of new Fleet of the Future trains.  There will be no expected changes to 
Saturday service. 
 
Check before you go – BART riders are encouraged to check your Trip Planner on bart.gov as well 
as the official BART app to verify your train schedule before each trip.  Weekend single tracking 
will vary, and weekday morning schedules are starting one hour later.  (Note: Many of these 
changes are not listed in the printed brochures.) for more information, visit:  
https://www.bart.gov/news/articles/2019/news20190115 
 
We recognize the inconvenience and appreciate your patience and cooperation during this 
necessary work.  As always, safety is BART’s top priority.  Our aim is to complete seismic retrofit 
work as quickly as possible, while maintaining BART service.   
 
To contact the Earthquake Safety Program or obtain additional information, please visit our 
website at www.bart.gov/earthquakesafety or call our Program Information Line at (510) 874-
7425.  You may also contact BART Customer Service at (510) 465-2278.  Thank you.  
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